# GREAT BASIN COLLEGE STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes April 24, 2020 11:00 a.m.

THIS MEETING WILL BE HELD VIA <u>TELECONFERENCE ONLY</u> PURSUANT TO SECTION 1 OF THE DECLARATION OF EMERGENCY DIRECTIVE 006 ("DIRECTIVE 006") ISSUED BY THE STATE OF NEVADA EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT. THERE WILL BE <u>NO PHYSICAL</u> LOCATION FOR THE MEETING.

PUBLIC COMMENT MAY BE SUBMITTED VIA THE SGA EMAIL (<a href="mailto:sga@gbcnv.edu">sga@gbcnv.edu</a>). MESSAGES RECEIVED BY 4:00 PM ON THURSDAY, APRIL 16, 2020 WILL BE ENTERED INTO RECORD DURING THE MEETING.

President Dodson called meeting to order at 11:06 a.m. Moved to roll call.

#### 1. ROLL CALL

SGA Secretary Johnson commenced with roll call.

**Executive Board** 

Present Melanie Dodson, President
Present Kaylani Stevens, Vice President
Excused Brooke Johnson, Secretary

Present Chantell Garcia, Student Advocate

**Battle Mountain Senator** 

vacant

Unexcused Sandra Casas
Unexcused Gisselle Esparza
Present Katelynn Gurr
Present Angelica Ruiz
Unexcused Sebastian Ruiz

**Ely Senators** 

Present Jessica Sturges

**Pahrump Senators** 

Present Katie Dempsey

Winnemucca Senators

Present Antonia Marler Present Breanna Sowinski

#### Members of the Public Present:

Director of Environmental Health, Safety and Security-Pat Anderson Vice President for Business Affairs-Sonja Sibert

Management and Marketing-Stephen Theriault

Administrative Assistant -Heather Hill

#### 2. PUBLIC COMMENT

INFORMATION

None.

### 3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Marler motioned to approve the agenda for April 24, 2020. Senator Sturges seconded. DISCUSSION: None. Motion passed unanimously.

#### 4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Vice President Stevens motioned to approve the minutes for April 17, 2020. Senator Gurr seconded. DISCUSSION: None. Motion passed unanimously.

## 5. PRESIDENT'S REPORT

**INFORMATION** 

President Dodson reported she talked with Student Garcia and they would like Senators to come up with a Welcome Back Week for the fall semester. She let everyone know that we have three meeting left and hopefully we have summer meetings.

#### 6. VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT

**INFORMATION** 

Vice President Stevens reported she been busy with schoolwork. She reminded people to keep in touch with their professors. Vice President Stevens also got a job for the summer and is excited for it.

#### 7. TREASURY REPORT

INFORMATION

Student Advocate Garcia reported that Sonja Sibert is getting an updated budget report and hopefully will be sent out for the next meeting.

### 8. STUDENT ADVOCATE'S REPORT

**INFORMATION** 

Student Advocate Garcia reported she last week she challenge SGA with a I Spy on social media and did not see anything, and would like to know if we thought about it or have ideas. SGA needs to be more active on social media, and would like to know if SGA would like to do virtual office hours, and we will hold off on the office hours. She reminded everyone to sign up for classes if they have not yet.

#### 9. SENATOR REPORTS

**INFORMATION** 

Battle Mountain- None.

Elko- Senator Gurr had nothing new to report but will try to find something to put up on social media, and Senator Angelica Ruiz had nothing new to report.

Ely- Senator Sturges had nothing new to report but please do the evaluation.

Pahrump- Senator Dempsey reported its been quiet and she is doing her schoolwork.

Winnemucca- Senator Marler reported that Senator Sowinski, Heather Hill, Lisa Campbell and she had a meeting and talked about Welcome Back Week, and about doing something for the Winnemucca Facebook page. Senator Sowinski had any thing new to report but wanted to know if we will meet for the award ceremony.

# 10. PUBLIC COMMENT

# **INFORMATION**

Senator Dempsey wanted to know what date to put for the Welcome Back Week for the agenda request.

Student Advocate informed her that school starts August 31 so any time for that week would be good.

Meeting is adjourned at 11: 23a.m.

SGA President:_	 	
Date:		



## Garcia, Chantell <chantell.garcia@gbcnv.edu>

# **Digital Signature**

1 message

Melanie Dodson <gemini76n8ive@gmail.com> To: Chantell Garcia <chantell.garcia@gbcnv.edu> Fri, Jul 17, 2020 at 12:03 PM

I, Melanie Dodson, GBC SGA President give my digital signature for Spring and Summer SGA 2020 minutes. Due to the COVID-19 closure, I am unable to sign.

All the best,

## Melanie Dodson

Just in case you have forgotten today: You matter. You are loved. You are worthy. You are magical.